Minutes of Bedford Bicycle Advisory Committee
Wednesday, 19 May, 1999

present: Joel Parks, Charlie Schwerin, Lora Goldenberg, David Gardner

Meeting began at 7:30pm

April Minutes: approved as submitted

Article: Joel will write and Charlie will edit by next Minuteman submission date.  Subjects: driver awareness of cyclists at trail crossings, youth safety day 5 June 1999.  Note: subsequent meetings with Police indicate that they would like to develop articles and announcements for Minuteman.  see below.

Bridge Street access:  Elizabeth Bagdonas, Conservation Administrator sent a letter to Richard Reed at Ray's request, cc: Ray.  In summary, it reviews the pedestrian nature of the easement; and it defers the question of bicycle use and creation of a formal pathway beyond the easement corridor, to discussions with Town Council, the (MA) Division of Conservation Services, and the property owner.  Conservation Commission does not require a permit for trimming of vegetation intruding on the path, and dangerous rocks and roots may be removed "by hand."  Widening, mechanized grading, or surfacing might be considered "expansion" with associated regulatory burden.  Finally, suggestions of features to be included in such an expansion plan are given.  Lora will ask Rich Warrington about cost of potential upgrades and perhaps signage from DPW such as "Pedestrian Path". After discussion, Wiggins Ave access is considered problematic because there is no obvious route that would avoid potentially hazardous commercial traffic at the properties across which the known route crosses.  

Racks:  no new work

West Bikeway:  discussion deferred until next meeting

HATS Visioning charette:  Lora will call Charlie and Holly.  No BBAC members are known to be available.

Narrow Gauge Rail Trail crosswalk:  Lora will ask Rich for temporary crosswalk marks at Great Road.

BBAC meeting adjourned 8:15pm, next meeting 16 June 1999

BFMB meeting

letter to the editor by Trudy Last of Sherman Lane, published 5/13/99 titled "Is bikeway really necessary?"- discussion:  future work to path would have to be funded by Town Meeting.  Joel will draft a letter to the editor for distribution with minutes for discussion at next meeting.

Police Bicycle Safety Day - Ray, Charlie , and Paul Saunders will meet on 28 May for final plans.  Update:  Ray & Charlie met with Ofc. Saunders & Ofc. ??   Police will take care of publicity, checklists, and diplomas.  

Tri-Town bikeway meeting:  10 June 1999 in Lexington.

Next meeting:  16 June 1999 at 7:30pm at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Joel M. Parks 31 May 1999

